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BY EMAIL & COURIER 
 
November 15, 2010        
 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street 
27th Floor 
Toronto, Ontario 
M4P 1E4  
 
Attn: Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary 
 
Dear Ms. Walli: 
 

Re: EB-2010-0137 – Milton Hydro- Applicant’s Request for Extension to File 
Interrogatory Responses  

 
The School Energy Coalition (SEC) has reviewed the letter by Milton Hydro dated November 
12th requesting a one week extension to file interrogatory responses. SEC does not oppose the 
request by Milton Hydro and is in agreement with the correspondence by Energy Probe in 
respect to most of their suggested rescheduled dates. For the Settlement Conference, to avoid 
as much as possible double booking with the HONI Brampton (EB-2010-0312) Oral Hearing, 
SEC recommends that the Board consider holding the Settlement Conference on the 8th and if 
needed the 9th as the Board does not sit on Wednesdays.  
 
SEC requests the Board take into consideration when rescheduling, with the view of not having 
Milton Hydro’s Technical or Settlement Conference occurring simultaneously not only the Oral 
Hearing of HONI Brampton (EB-2010-0312) but also the Oral Hearing for Whitby Hydro (EB-
2009-0274) and with the Kingston Hydro (EB-2010-0136) Settlement Conference. 
 
Should you require any additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
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Sincerely, 

 
Mark Rubenstein 
Student-at-Law 
 
cc: Applicant and Intervenors (by email) 


